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Today’s bulletin is given to the glory of God 

in loving memory of parents,  
Laura & Bert Porter and Ruby & Frank Hatcher, 

from Les & Peg Hatcher 
 

Celebrant:      The Rev. Dr. Alex Faseruk  
 
Process in Silence 
 
The Ministry of the Word      Page 308 

Collect of the Day   

Isaiah 52:13 – 53:12 

Psalm 22         Page 728 

 Refrain:  My God, My God, why have you forsaken me? 

Hebrews 10:16-25 

Hymn         192   

John 18:1 - 19:42 

Silence 

Hymn         386 

Cross brought into Church 

The Solemn Intercession      Page 309   

Choir Anthem   

Meditation on the Cross of Jesus    Page 313 

Hymn         198 

Lord’s Prayer 

Closing Prayer        Page 320 

Clergy, Choir and Congregation leave in silence 



EASTER WEEKEND WORSHIP 
Easter Vigil  
Saturday, April 15, at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Easter Day 
Sunday, April 16, at 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. 
 
EASTER OFFICE HOURS 
The church office will be closed on Good Friday, April 14; Easter 
Monday, April 17; and Tuesday, April 18.  We will reopen with our 
regular hours on Wednesday, April 19. 
 
40TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION  
On Sunday, April 30, at 10:30 a.m. we will gather as one community of 
faith to celebrate 40 years of ministry and worship here at St. Mark the 
Evangelist.  We will be joined by our Bishop, The Rt. Rev. Dr. Geoffrey 
Peddle, and our celebrant that day will be our first Rector, The Rev. 
Charles Hiscock.  Both our choir and our Saturday band will lead us in 
music and singing.  There will be a reception following worship and 
there is a signup sheet in the parish hall for anyone who would like to 
help out by bringing food or helping with setup or cleanup.  Please 
note there will be no 5:00 p.m. Saturday or 8:30 a.m. Sunday worship 
that weekend. 
 
PARISH SKATING 
There will be a 40th Anniversary family skate at Jack Byrne Arena on 
Saturday, April 29, at 6:00 p.m.  We will have 50 minutes of skating 
followed by a cookie potluck in the community room.  All hands are 
welcome.  If anyone is interested in contributing to our cookie potluck 
please send an email to bernadettemkennedy@hotmail.com or call 
221-3634.  Please note that anyone skating must wear a helmet.  
 
BIBLE STUDY 
The third Bible Study offered this year by The Rev. Dr. Alex Faseruk 
will be The Letter to the Ephesians.  The theme of the epistle is 
summed up in the statement, The Church is the Body of Christ.  The 
Bible Study will be held on three consecutive Fridays - April 28, May 5 
and May 12, from 10:30 a.m. – noon. 
 

mailto:bernadettemkennedy@hotmail.com


ANNIVERSARY CHOIR 
As part of our 40th Anniversary celebrations, St. Mark’s Senior Choir 
wishes to extend an invitation to former choir members to join them in 
the preparation and singing of the anthem for the service on April 30th.  
Choir practices are on Tuesdays from 8:00-9:00 p.m., and the choir will 
begin the rehearsal with the anthem for that service.  Please spread 
the word and contact Rosalind, Rhonda or any of the choir members 
for more information. 
 
 


